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Mr. President,

I would like to extend a warm welcome to the delegation of the Democratic Republic of the Congo and thank them for the presentation of their report. 

Croatia welcomes the adoption in 2012 of the Plan of Action to combat the recruitment and use of children and other grave violations of children’s rights by the armed forces and security services of the DRC as well as the adoption of the Action Plan on Combating Sexual Violence in 2009. We would also like to welcome the enactment of the legislation criminalizing torture in 2011.

We are, however, deeply concerned about the rates of sexual and gender-based violence in the DRC, especially in the east of the country where they amount to more than 400,000 women and girls victims every year. Despite the adopted Action Plan the incidents of rape have not declined. It is extremely alarming that 1/3 of rape cases involved children.
Another worrying trend is the increasing number of street children that are subject to trafficking, exploitation and recruitment. We are worried about the reports of grave violations of children’s rights in the country, including killing and maiming, child recruitment, sexual violence and occupation of schools. 

We call upon the Government to ensure the access to a free education for children, as guaranteed by the Constitution. We also urge the Government to allocate resources for the measures aimed at declining the mortality rate in children under five, as they are currently the highest in the world.
We have two recommendations:

1. Investigate and prosecute all perpetrators of serious human rights abuses, especially acts of rape and sexual violence, regardless of their rank and affiliation.
2. Ensure that civilian officials or military personnel implicated in providing support to foreign or Congolese armed groups responsible for crimes against humanity are suspended from their positions, investigated, and appropriately prosecuted.
Let me end my statement by wishing the delegation of the DRC a successful review and the implementation of recommendations for the benefit of its people. 

Thank you. 
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